Estates at Fairfax                 Home Owners Association
Estates at Fairfax 

          Home Owners Association



   Agenda for
Meeting 22 (Q3, 2009) – Special Budget Meeting

Meeting Date: November 16, 2009
Meeting Time:  6:30 – 8:30 PM

	Name
	E-mail Address
	Phone

	*
	CM – Cathy Moortgat
	Cmoortgat@gmail.com
	703-815-8115

	*
	MP – Marc Price
	Marcsprice@yahoo.com
	703-830-7750

	*
	SM – Sunil Monga
	Sunil@infogateway.com
	703-965-6220

	*
	TR – Tom Roth-Roffy
	Trothroffy@gmail.com
	703-830-3099


2010 Budget Discussion:

	Responsibility
	Discussion #
	Description
	Issued
	Done

	
	
	
	
	

	ALL
	1.1


	
Marc – We had discussed in last meeting to get a new quote on Landscaping and Snow Services. There is a new company willing to bid (only for Landscaping) for next year. The existing company ( AL & L Co.) will keep the same quote as last year (2009).So, we decided to keep the existing company for another year.  Tom will check why the projected for 2009 is less the budgeted amount. 
As per our legal advisors, we decided to continue the legal actions on 1 home (5272 Meadow Estates Drive) which was foreclosed.

	11/16/09
	11/16/09

	TR
	1.2
	Tom gave the update on the proposed budget for 2010. She is proposing to keep the same monthly fee ($206 for regular homes) and drop the pipestem fee by 12.48% to $303.70 from $347.00. This will bring down our assessment fees to $35,738 from $36,691. 
As we spent way over board on legal service charges in 2009 so the board proposed that in future we will instruct over attorneys to not to proceed on legal action on foreclosures without explicit approval from HOA board.

We decided to keep the Operating reserve for 2010 to $2500 instead of the proposed $2824.
	11/16/09
	4Q2009


	Responsibility
	Discussion #
	Description
	Issued
	Due

	
	
	
	
	

	TR
	1.2 contd
	Tom will provide update on the followings:
1. Why the proposed 2010 assessment for Pipestem is reduced to $1954.

2. Why the property insurance 2010 is $597 instead of $596.

3.  Is the website expense of $200 per year of per 3 years.
4. Why the Bad Debt is left zero for proposed 2010.

5. How come the projected 2009 on trash removal is $12866 instead of $13509 (contracted amount).

6. Why the Replacement Reserve for Pipestem Driveways is reduced to $744 from $1616.

After discussion on various line items of the proposed budget, the board suggested a new quarterly fee of $215.

The board decided to adopt the proposed budget contingent upon the answers on the above-mentioned issues. 
	12/01/08
	4Q2009
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